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                                      Coming Together is beginning

Keeping Together is progress

Working Together is unity

Thinking Together is success

Public Council Agenda
December 9, 2014

7:00 P.M.

Chancellor Center
PLEASE TURN OFF CELL PHONES DURING MEETING
Call to Order ____ P.M.
Moment of Silence
Pledge of Allegiance
Mayor’s Report – Charles F. Swartz, III
Amendments to the Agenda
Public to be Heard – Please Sign In
Visitors are given the opportunity to speak in the beginning and prior to adjournment, of each Council Meeting.  Please limit your comments to five (5) Minutes.
Certificates of Appropriateness – Robert King

COA 2014-037-H
Residents Patricia Nau & Glenn Beasley, 142 N. Lincoln Avenue
The applicants are seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of an aluminum fence.

HARB recommended approval of the application as presented, with a revision to the fence to reflect style #200 with a horizontal rail on top, as pictured on page 7 of the Jerith catalog and submitted on November 19, 2014.  
COA 2014-038-H 
Residents Patricia Nau & Glenn Beasley, 142 N. Lincoln Avenue

The applicants are seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the construction of a one-story addition to the rear of the house.

HARB recommended approval of the application, as presented in the revised plan submitted 11/19/14, and noting that the windows and doors would be metal or wood, not vinyl clad, and that the gutters would be 6” half round.  

COA 2012-021-H
Applicants:  Steeple View, L.P./Hill Wallack LLP, 200-214 S. State Street

The applicants are seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for revised plans for the construction of a mixed-use building (formerly identified as the “New Wine & Spirits Shop”).

HARB recommended approval of the application as presented in the construction drawings, with the following recommended changes:

· All 3 bay windows will have uniform grid patterns;

· The third building will be brick instead of steel paneling;

· Spandrel glass will be used between the entrance doors and the box bay in the middle building;

· The box bay window in the third building will not go to ground, but will be as depicted in the April conceptual rendering, with brick infill under the window

· The third floor windows on the middle building will be placed closer together, with a single lentil over each recessed bay window

· Awnings over the entrance would be addressed subject to tenant preference

· There will be a shadow course above the first floor doors in the first building

COA 2014-039-H 
Applicants:  Zaveta Custom Homes, 136 N. Chancellor Street, Hall residence

The applicants are seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the construction of a two-story addition at the rear of the house.

HARB recommended approval of the application as presented, noting that the new windows would be 1 over 1’s; the siding would be smooth Hardiplank without the bead; the roof ridge would be brought down slightly so that the peaks do not match; and the cornice would be simplified with flat stock and not crowned.
COA 2014-040-H
Resident Randy Scurlock, 101 Liberty Street
The applicant is seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the installation of a storm/screen door on the front door, and installation of a propane tank on the Greene Street side of the property.

HARB recommended approval of the application as presented.  
COA 2014-041-H
Applicant:  Jeff Hogge, 35 N. Chancellor Street, Heinemann 
residence

The applicant is seeking a Certificate of Appropriateness for the construction of an addition to the existing detached garage.

HARB recommended approval of the application as presented, noting that the garage door and all trim will be smooth and not wood grain Hardiplank, and noting that the decision was influenced by the deep setback of the garage from the street
Approval of Minutes
· Approve the November 5, 2014 Work Session minutes.  
· Approve the November 11, 2014 Council Meeting minutes. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS
Budget & Finance – Robert Walker, Perry Warren & Chris Gusty
 Consolidated Report
· Accept, subject to audit, the Consolidated Expenditure Report for the month of November totaling $124,186.87. 
Year 2015 Proposed Budget

· Approve the Year 2015 Proposed Budget of $3,049,958 as advertized.  
Year 2015 Tax Rate Ordinance
· Adopt Ordinance #739  setting the Tax Rate for Year 2015 as follows:  General Fund 9.25 Mills; Lighting Fund .75 Mill; Fire Tax Fund .875 Mills; Street Improvement Fund 2.125 Mills; Ambulance Fund .25 Mills; Earned Income Tax @ 1%; Realty Transfer Tax @ 1%; and Local Services Tax @ $52.00.  
Year 2015 Tax Ordinance Fixing Salaries
· Adopt Ordinance #740 Fixing Salaries and other compensation for elected tax collector, auditor and Council appointees for Year 2015. 
Environmental Advisory Council – Perry Warren

· Motion
  to approve sending the Open Space Grant to the Bucks County Planning Commission for approval and authorize the President of Council to sign the application. 
Personnel Committee – Chris Gusty
· Re-appoint James McAuliffe to the Historic Architectural Review Board for a three-year term through December 31, 2017.  
· Re-appoint Mary Dinneen to the Historic Architectural Review Board for a three-year term through December 31, 2017.  
· Re-appoint Bernie Sauer to the Historic Architectural Review Board for a three-year term through December 31, 2017.  
· Re-appoint Nancy Freudenthal to the Joint Historic Commission for a four-year term through December 31, 2018.  
· Re-appoint Linda Espenshade Heinemann to the Human Relations Commission for a three-year term through December 31, 2017.  
· Re-appoint Thomas Dillione to the Zoning Hearing Board for a three-year term through December 31, 2017.
· Re-appoint William Palkovics as an alternate to the Zoning Hearing Board for a one-year term through December 31, 2015.  
· Re-appoint Harry Tomlinson to the Zoning Hearing Board for a one-year term through December 31, 2015.  
Recreation Board – Tara Grunde-McLaughlin

· Approve Department of Environmental Protection grant for Arbor Day and authorize the President of Council to sign the application.  
Solicitor’s Report – William J. Bolla
· Approve Resolution 12-9-14 adopting the “Young Lungs at Play” initiative aimed at eliminating smoking in parks and playgrounds.  
Old Business
New Business
Public to be Heard
Motion to Adjourn
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